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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 11th December 2018 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), S Mash, P Venning, A Lloyd-Smith, L Brown, C Sykes, 6 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk).
3898.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration of Councillors' Interests and related matters; None


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33; None 


(iii) A reminder that this meeting is being recorded

3899.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Councillor Parkin, reason accepted, Borough Councillor M Burgess, PCSOs Kate Richards & Luke Jones, Community Warden Jo Vos and Voluntary Support Warden Lee Phelan.

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session.  See appendix at the end of the Minutes.  
3900.  To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 13th November 2018:  Confirmed as a correct 

            record.

3901.
Matters Arising: 

i)  Change of KCC policy on Free School Transport update.  The Chairman gave an update informing the meeting that he will be meeting Roger Gough the Cabinet Member at KCC who had quashed all the results of appeals made against the decision that Homewood wasn't the nearest school. although next year the policy will be applied.  Cllr Smith was thanked for all the work he has been and is undertaking on this issue.

 
ii) Boulder & plaque update.  Clerk reported that both were now in place on The Green.  Thanks were given to Alf and Lee Phelan for helping to install it and a letter of thanks will be sent to Mr. Gallagher for donating the boulder.


iii) Police Parish Forum update.  Cllr Venning informed the meeting that he had heard from PCSO Kate Richards who had given Police support for it and would be able to attend one or two a year.  Cllr Venning suggested that we hold the first one with our Chairman inviting the Chairmen of those Parish Councils who had attended the previous ones together with Tenterden Town Council. 
3902.
ABC – Defining Village Confines.  The Chairman had sent out a note to Councillors on the 
workshop he had attended with the Clerk at the Civic Centre and handed out to Councillors a 


large copy of the map. We have been given the opportunity to suggest minor changes to the 
red line which indicates which properties (inside it) that come under ABC's Local Plan 2030 
policy HOU3a for infill, and those outside but close to it which come under policy HOU5 for 
possible development. Agreed that notice of the consultation be placed in the usual places, 
Website, Facebook page, Nextdoor and Notice Boards.  The date for final comment to ABC is 
11th February 2019
3903.
Authority to proceed with land registration of Parish Council land holdings.  Given.

3904.  SIDs update.  Reply from KCC stating that regardless of land ownership a location in Swan 


Street that met all their necessary criteria had not been found.  With regard to the new site on 
ABC land at the junction of Lloyds Green with Poplar Road, ABC has been approached.  A 
response from their Legal Team is awaited.

3905.
Ratify the budget for 2019/20.  After a full discussion an increase of 2% to £25,005 was agreed.  Proposed by Cllr Sykes and seconded by Cllr. Mash.
3906.
Correspondence:


a)  Kent County Playing Fields Association.  Cllrs had consulted the website and agreed to the annual subscription of £20.
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b)  Letter from Mr Neil Cooper with regard to the state of the Cemetery.  Mr. Cooper's letter, together with the Clerk's reply had been circulated to Councillors who agreed that no further comment was necessary.

Previously Circulated by email:

c)  ABC – Leader Briefing note for Parishes No. 75     d)  ABC – Leader Briefing note for 
Parishes No. 76     e)  KALC – Dedicated phone number for Police Rural team.     f)  NALC – 
Chief Executives Bulletin      g)  ABC – Leader Briefing note for Parishes No. 77      h)  PCC 
Newsletter November 2018     i)  A call for evidence on the future of National Parks and AONBs     
j)     Minutes of the KALC Ashford Area Committee Meeting     k)  WKPS  National Parks & 
AONBs need your feedback     l)  LGA/NALC Guide – Principal and local councils working in 
partnership     
m)  Kent Fire & Rescue Service – Safety and wellbeing plan update 2018 and 
Council Tax consultation.     n)  Have your say on the future of Kent Libraries, Registration and 
Archives     o)  Making Every Contact Count (MECC) Survey Update     p)  Brexit Preparedness – 
KCC update.   
3907.
Payments for Authorisation:


i)  Cllr Parkin's claim for travel 60 miles to KALC AGM  £27.  Authorised.


ii)  David Ward invoice for preparation of the Cemetery extension land for grassing and trimming back undergrowth below the length of the tree line £1750 plus Vat as per accepted quote.  Authorised.
3908.
Working Party Reports:


a)  Caretaker's: Nothing to report.


b)  Finance: 


     Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  Agreed.                                                                       
                 Decisions received: 

                 18/01420/AS  Shenley Cottage, Palstre Court Road – Construction of rear conservatory.

                                                                                                                                                        Granted

                 18/01490/AS  Safala, Stocks Road – Single storey rear extension to the existing property.

                                                                                                                                                        Granted


d)  Highways: Nothing to report.

e)  Public Rights of Way: Nothing to report.


f)  Open Spaces:  Nothing to report.


g)  Cemetery & Churchyard:  Nothing to report.     

3909.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised. 

3910.
Date of the next meeting of the Parish Council:  8th January 2019 at 7.30pm
3911.
Items for information: 


i) Village Hall AGM.  Chairman had attended and gave a brief report.

 
ii) Community Transport Meeting.  Chairman gave a short report on the meeting which a KCC Transport officer had attended.

3912.  To resolve, by the nature of the sensitivity of the next item, to exclude the public. Proposed by Cllr Venning and seconded by Cllr Mash and agreed.


The Swan Inn – Agreed to continue to examine options for bringing the building back into use as licensed premises.

The meeting closed at 22.03hrs 
Appendix to this meeting.

Summary of Public Session.

1) Mrs Miriam Lewis asked why the Swan was being discussed in closed session as it was a matter of public interest.  Has ABC been informed as it is listed as a Community Asset and is advertised for sale.

2) Mrs Miriam Lewis asked if it was wise to make further expenditure on the Cemetery extension at this stage.
